

Kendal Victoria Bowling Club

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

Wednesday 19th June 2024

1. In attendance/Apologies

Present: Sue Hillbeck (Secretary), Alan Sanderson, Mary West, Alan Medcalf, Martin Blamire, Kevin Edwards

2. Apologies of absence

Dan Hartley, Paul Crossland, Geoff Thompson, Simon Airey, Bernard Tebay, Linda Britnell,

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th May 2024

These were proposed as a true record by Martin Blamire seconded by Mary West – all agreed.

4. Matters Arising

- a) Comps & Sponsorship – The NK Pairs comp has 30 entries, sponsor is Home Designs, invoice has been sent to them for payment and Julia will run the kitchen. John O Flaherty has 21 entries, to look at putting something on facebook. Pies have to be picked up from the bakery – Sue to arrange a time for pick up.
- b) Work at club - Dave advised that seating is going on in the shelter so should be ready for the comp on Sunday, skylight to be put in as soon as they can.
- c) Money Saving Ideas – Sue said about doing a raffle again at open comps and members to bring prizes, the boiler is to be switched back on as this has not made a difference being switched off, solar panels were mentioned but we would not benefit from this.

5. Treasurers Report

Balance in the bank £13,913.09 £613 paid out for mower repairs, £355.31 JT Atkinson, Gas and Electric were okay, £50 sponsorship received from Terry Mercer for the Jim Oswald Memorial Comp. £748 taken out for pies and comp prize money, and money for trophies, Bar £3500.

6. Secretary's Report

Nothing to report

7. New Membership Applications

Kirsty Fleming - Accepted

8. Any other business

Sue asked the question about Winter Bowling as a few people have been asking, but advised nothing has been decided yet as a lot of work does need to be done on the green this year.

The incident regarding the wall is being dealt with by the Council's Insurance company Zurich and Sue is liaising with them regarding the information they need and the witness details etc, had some quotes for the repairs. Sue to send Dave Hourihan's details to the council as he was a witness and also to speak to Barbara from the flats.

Date and Time of next Meeting.

Wednesday 17th July at 7pm

Meeting Closed 7.45pm